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Memorandum 

To: City of Franklin Economic Development Commission 

From: Rhoni Oliver, Community Development Specialist 

Date: March 8, 2019 

Re: Case C 2019-33:  Nitrex (Res. 11-02) 

 
Summary: 

1. On June 6th, 2011, the Franklin Common Council passed Resolution No. 2011-02, a 10-year tax 
abatement on $2,913,050 in personal property with a 5% Economic Development Fee for Nitrex, 
located at 300 Blue Chip Court. In 2013, through Resolution No. 2013-16, the Franklin Common 
Council amended the personal property tax abatement to $6,300,000 in personal property and 
extended the completion date through the end of 2014 for the project.  

2. Actual and estimated benefits, as projected for 2018: 

 Estimated on SB-1 Actual in 2018  Difference 
Employees Retained 13 3 -10 
Salaries $539,593 $150,821 -$388,772 
New Employees 12 33 21 
Salaries $341,974 $1,131,125 $789,151 
Total Employees 25 36 11 
Total Salaries $881,567 $1,281,946 $400,379 
Average Hourly Salaries $16.95 $17.12 $0.17 
Personal Property Improvements $6,300,000 $6,253,343 -$46,657 

 

3. This company exceeded the total number of employees estimated on their SB-1 Form for the 
first time in 2014, they had 39 employees. As noted in the cover letter from Nitrex President 
Chris Morawski, they suffered a decline in job creation during 2015, due to a major downturn in 
manufacturing. They have cautiously begun to hire employees again in 2016. The average hourly 
wage for the remaining employees has increased from $15.79 in 2014 to $16.70 in 2015.  In 
2016 the total number of employees was 25. In 2017 Nitrex employed 34 at an average hourly 
wage of $17.30, both exceed SB-1 estimates.  In 2018 Nitrex employed 36 at an average hourly 
salary of $17.12, exceeding SB-1 estimates. 

4.  Their original abatement application indicated that they would not purchase any equipment in 
2011 but they purchased $241,525. They estimated purchasing $1,499,050 in 2012 but they 
purchased $1,120,036. $1,414,000 was purchased in 2013 for a total of $2,913,050. Their 
amended application gave them an additional year to purchase additional equipment. They 
were successful in purchasing $3,393,300 of equipment in 2014. They do not plan on purchasing 
any additional equipment through this tax abatement. As of 2017 the actual personal property 
investment is $6,253,343, which is just under SB-1 estimates.   



5. Their personal property tax abatement (Nitrex) is scheduled to expire in tax year 2023 payable 
2024. Their final compliance review will take place in 2024. 

Staff Recommendation:  Approval 








